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Dave’s Diary 

 
 Faith is not that human allusion and dreamed that some people think it is. When they hear and talk a lot 
about faith and yet see that no moral improvement and no good work results from it, they fall into error and 
say, “Faith is not enough. You must do works if you want to be virtuous and get to heaven.” The result is 
that, when they hear the gospel, they stumble and make for themselves with their own powers a concept in 
their hearts which says, “I believe.” This concept they hold to be true face. But since it is a human fabrica-
tion and thought and not an experience of the heart, it accomplishes nothing, and there follows no improve-
ment. 
 
Faith is a work of God in us, which changes us and brings us to birth a new from God. It kills the old Adam, 
makes us completely different people in heart, mind, census, and all other powers, and brings the Holy 
Spirit with it. What a living, creative, active powerful thing is faith! 
 
It is impossible that faith ever stopped doing good. Faith doesn’t ask for the good works  that are to be 
done, but, before it is asked it has done them. It is always active. Whoever doesn’t do such works is without 
faith; he gropes and searches about himself for faith and good works but doesn’t know what faith or good 
works are. Even so, he chatters on with a great many words about faith and good works. 
 
Faith is a living, unshakable confidence in God’s grace; it is certain, that someone would die 1000 times for 
it. This kind of trust in and knowledge of God’s grace makes a person joyful, confident, and happy with re-
gard to God and all God’s creatures. This is what the Holy Spirit does by faith. Through faith, a person 
would do good to everyone without coercion, willingly and happily; he will serve everyone, suffer everything 
for the love and praise of God, who has shown him such grace. It is impossible to separate works faith as 
burning from a shining fire. Therefore be on guard against your false ideas and against the speakers who 
think they are clever enough to make judgments about faith and good works but who are in reality the big-
gest fools. Ask God to work facing you; otherwise you will remain eternally without faith, no matter what you 
try to do or fabricate. 
 
In short, faith is a gift from God. We can work and read and know it all, but God doesn’t give us faith we 
certainly can’t earn it. What a wonderful gift it is and Paul can never tell us enough times about this wonder-
ful gift. Praise God. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Dave 
 
 

 
DNEWSLETTER EADLINE FOR MARCH WILL BE FEBRUARY 27TH. 

THANK YOU  JUDY HENDERSON 
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Things  going on in the church for the Month of  February! 

 

Bible Study each Monday nights, February 3,10,17 at 6:30pm 
  
Bible Study each Tuesday morning, February  4,11,18 at 10:00am 
 
Trustee Meeting Tuesday February 11 at 7:00pm 
 
Finance Committee Meeting Friday February 14 at 4:00pm 
 
Ad Council Meeting Tuesday February 18 at 7:00pm 
 
Lighthouse Prayer Group each Thursday morning, February 6,13,20,27 at 10:00am 
 
Choir Practice on Wednesday nights February 5,12,19, 26 at 7:00pm  
 
Kids’ Night Out Wednesday February 5, & 19 at 5:30pm-6:55pm 

Acolytes  Meals - - - Kidõs Night Out 

Childrenõs Story Ushers  

Childrenõs Sunday 
School  

Worship Leaders  

SIGN UP SHEETS IN FELLOWSHIP HALL FOR THE FOLLOWING  

A NOTE FROM THE AUDIT  COMMITTEE  
 
The Church Audit is coming up. The committeeõs deadline is Sunday February 16th to have all the 
books turned in to them.  
 
Thank you,  
Kathy Denhart  and Committee.  

SALVATION  ARMY BELL RINGERS REPORT FROM CHRISTMAS EVE  
 

THANKS TO ALL WHO MADE THIS A GREAT SUCCESS! 
 
WAL-MART 350 (GROC)     $398.65                                        WAL-MART 350 (MAIN)   $1,030.19 
WAL-MART ST. RD 26 E.    $457.39                                                            SAM’S CLUB   $945.51 

TOTAL   $2,831.74 
 

THANKS TO ALL WHO HELPED!  
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THOUGHTS FOR THE DAY 
 

Jesus calls each of us to new beginnings. 
Our planet is a living gift from God. 

Knowing God brings us joy here and now. 

PRAYER LIST 
Everyone needs a prayer every day. Let us give thanks and ask God to be with those who are on 
our prayer list and all those who are going through personal struggles, health issues, and other 
worries that they may have. Share your faith and love for one another as life works in  different 
ways.   Amen 
 
Bonnie Reggle, Larry Burkert,, Harold Keller, Peg Carson, Kim Guy,  Michelle 
Maxwell, Our Military, Our World Leaders and all that are mentioned in Our 
Worship Service on Sunday mornings and those mentioned silently.                    

                            ATTENDANCE                               January 2014            OFFERING/TITHE 

 

DATE           SUNDAY                    WORSHIP                  DATE            BUDGET      SPECIALS               TOTAL 

                       SCHOOL                    SERVICE                                                              NON-BUDGET 

 

1/5/14                0                                   18                              1/5/14             $2616.00          $65.00                    $2681.00 

 

1/12/14              14                                 97                             1/12/14            $4292.00          $76.00                    $4368.00 

 

1/19/14              11                                 47                              1/19/14           $1977.50          $100.00                  $2077.50  

  

1/26/14              10                                 45                              1/26/14           $2296.30          $51.00                    $2347.50  

 

HAPPY  BIRTHDAY                              FEBRUARY  2014                          HAPPY  ANNIVERSARY 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

1-  HENRY HOFFMAN              19 -JANE LUTGEN                       16-JIM & SUSAN WALTERS                           
 
3-  BOB MCKEE                         19ð TRAVIS BAUGH                    25ðBRYAN & DENISE HOFFMAN  
 
4-  LARRY HENDERSON         20ð MELINDA VANDERBOK     29 -KEVIN & KATHY FRY  
 
6-  CHERYL PARKER               23ð MICHAEL HELMS  
 
7-  JANE HAND                          27ðJOSH MORLAN                                 
 
19  ALISSA MORLAN               29ð KEVIN FRY 
 
18- MAJORIE McGLOTHLIN  
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FEBRUARY 
  
 
February is the shortest month of the year. I could say ‘thank goodness’. It is often the coldest 
month. It is usually brings snow and the flu bug. Be that as true, it also is the month that love is a 
central theme. It is a time that I have the opportunity to tell people that I love them. There are 
many ways to say, “ I love you! A few are: Say “I love you: be attentive to their needs; bring them 
flowers; prepare a meal or at least bake cookies; bring joy into their lives. I love and respect so 
many. What is the love I give? I accept each of you as you are. When I see you, you bring a 
smile to my face. I appreciate you. I feel that without you I would be nothing. You make me who I 
am. I would miss so much if I had never known you. 
 
There are birthdays to celebrate in February. My granddaughter Meagan was born this month. 
Two of my favorite presidents have birthdays this month. Lincoln and Washington gave so much 
love to this country, creating a United States and then sustaining it.  
 
I thank Megan for the woman she is. I can tell her how much I love her. I have to dig deeper to 
thank Lincoln and Washington. I promise to pledge allegiance to this country. I will vote in every 
election. I will be a good citizen. 
 
These are some ways I tell those caring two caring presidents that I love them by loving what 
they gave to me. 
 
February is the month I plan for spring. My mother would have said to me “Betty, you are wishing 
your life away.” I hope I’m not too anxious for better days ahead. I will enjoy each day as I sit on 
my hilltop in my snug and warm house. This is an opportunity to read some lengthy books. I have 
wonderful neighbors that check in with me daily. I thank God for putting them there. 
 
I search the Scriptures to strength my love for others. Leviticus 19:18 tells me to love my neigh-
bors as much as I love myself. John 15:11-16 message is; Jesus loves me unconditionally and I 
am to love others. I Corinthians is the greatest example of love I have found, especially the 13th 
chapter. 2 Peter 1-7 and 1 John 4:12 reassures me that Jesus loves each and everyone of us. If I 
need to be reminded of his love I read his words in the Holy Bible. He also tells me how I should 
love. 
 
Romantic love of an engaged couple continues into wedded love and is long lasting. The love of 
parents for their children and the child’s love of a parent is beautiful. Even though I was trying at 
times my parents never made me feel unloved. I feel love of family and friends in many ways. A 
bouquet of flowers delivered to my door. A thank you note in my mailbox, a smile or a hug makes 
me feel loved. The best is simply saying “I LOVE YOU SISTER”. 
 
May each of you feel love this cold and dreary month of February. 
I’m looking forward to March and spring. 
 
Love and prayers, 
 
Betty Greene                                                   
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CATHY’S CORNER 
 
 
 
A special thank you to Connie Standiford for sharing this example of God’s wonder with us. 
 
SOME SAY THERE IS NO GOD. Witness this short story about African elephants who journeyed many 
mile through Zululand bush to pay respects to a beloved friend. How did they know? 
 
Lawrence Anthony was a legend in South Africa and author of three books including the bestseller, The 
Elephant Whisperer. He bravely rescued wildlife and rehabilitated elephants all over the globe from human 
atrocities including the courageous rescue of Baghdad zoo animals during the US invasion in 2003. 
 
On March 2, 2012, Lawrence Anthony died. Two days later after his death, wild elephants showed up at 
his home led by two large matriarchs. Separate wild herds arrived in droves to say goodbye to their be-
loved  ‘man friend’. A total of thirty-one elephants had walked miles before arriving at the Anthony’s South 
African home on the vast Thula Thula game reserve. 
 
Witnessing this spectacle, the human mourners were in awe not only of the supreme intelligence and pre-
cise timing that the pachyderms sensed about Lawrence’s passing but also because of the profound 
memory and emotion the beloved animals evoked in such an organized way: walking for days, making 
their way in a solemn one-by-one queue from their habitat to his home. Lawrence’s wife Francoise, was 
especially touched, knowing that the elephants had not been to his house for well over three years! Yet 
they knew where they were going. The elephants obviously wanted to pay their deep respects, honoring 
their friend who’d saved their lives. They stayed for two days and nights without eating, then began their 
journey back home. 
 
SOMETHING IN THE UNIVERSE IS GREATER AND DEEPER THAN HUMAN INTELLIGENCE. 
 
IN GOD WE TRUST 

 
 
BUDGET SHEETS  FOR 2014 AND COMMITTEE AND CHAIRPERSONS SHEETS FOR 2014 ARE 
AVAILABLE ON THE BACK TABLE IN THE SANCTUARY TO PICK UP. 
 
IF YOU DO NOT GET ONE PLEASE LET THE OFFICE KNOW AND WE WILL BE GLAD TO RUN OFF 
A  COPY FOR YOU. 
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2013 FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
We have concluded another year with All bills and liabilities paid, BUT 
our checking account balance is less than we had from 2012. 
YOUR church needs your support, to whatever extent you can contribute, to 
maintain its ministerial work in this area and the extended area where we 
provide help to get God’s word and work to all who are in need of it. 
 
Our stewardship campaign for 2014 fell short of the 2013 results from mem-
bers and friends that have responded. In order to be able to accomplish our 
plans for 2014, we will need your dedication to doing as much as you can to  
provide support for YOUR church to get “tasks” done for our God. 
 
Thank you for your support in the past, and we look forward to being able to 
have a great 2014 working together! 
 
Your Finance Committee 
 

 
 
 

IMFORMATION ON OUR 2014 BUDGET 
 
The finance committee met on January 10, 2014, and we discussed putting  
in the February newsletter the information the congregation needs to be in-
formed of. 
 
When the estimate of giving cards are sent out to everyone it is important 
that you send them back with an estimate of what you can give so the com-
mittee can have a figure to work with for the budget. We know that hard 
times do come up and you may not be able to give the total amount  you 
have pledged and that  is ok, but it will give us a figure to work with. 
 
Our total figures for the 2014 giving is $149,254.00. Our budgeted monies 
we will need to keep the church on running are $197,766.00, so we are in 
need of everyone being faithful in their weekly giving as much as you can. 
 
Thank you, 
 
The Finance Committee 
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MISSIONS PROJECTS 
 
Here is a list for the year of Food Pantry Items needed each month! 
 
JANUARY—IS  THE MONTH FOR STIDHAM MEMBERS TO DONATE MONEY-MAKE YOUR 
                    CHECKS PAYABLE TO STIDHAM UMC AND MARK YOUR PEW ENVELOPES 
                    “FOOD PANTRY” AND PUT IN THE OFFERING PLATE.  
 
FEBRAURY—CANNED MEAT OR TUNA 
MARCH—SPAGHETTI SAUCE OR NOODLES (NO GLASS JARS) 
APRIL—PAPER PRODUCTS 
MAY—CASH DONATIONS 
JUNE—CANNED FRUIT 
JULY—MACRONI & CHEESE 
AUGUST—PAPER PRODUCTS 
SEPTEMBER—CASH DONATIONS 
OCTOBER—PEANUT BUTTER 
NOVEMBER—SOUP & CRACKERS 
DECEMBER—OATMEAL OR CERAL 
                                                               

 
TABS AND CANS FOR RILEY HOSPITAL 

Leave your tabs and cans in the containers in Fellowship Hall and Kevin Fry will pick them up and 
turn them in. The project will run from January-April 2014. 

 
Lighthouse Prayer Group Mission Project 

 
The labels collected will be sent to Henderson Settlement. Please see the display in Fellowship 
Hall showing how each label is to be turned in. There is a basket for you to put your labels in. The 
Lighthouse Prayer Group would appreciate your help in making this a big success! 
 
There are white sheets in Fellowship Hall by the basket showing you what companies are partici-
pating in the program. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  


